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AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY WOMEN
Fargo-Moorhead Branch

November/December 2008

NOVEMBER BRANCH MEETING

Come and be inspired as you hear three college students who will form a panel for our program on Monday, November 17.  Kelsey Lynn Corbin and KatyAnna Johnson, Concordia students and Peace Scholars, will talk about what being a Peace Scholar entails and about their trip to Guatemala this summer.  Shannon Bacon, an MSUM women’s studies major, will talk about her trip to the Madrid Women’s World Conference this summer.  Thank you to Lorna Williams, who will present a poem written by a woman poet, and Gini Duval, who will be a greeter.  We will meet at 6 p.m. at the downtown Fargo Fryin’ Pan where you can order off the menu, and the program will follow.
DECEMBER BRANCH MEETING

Martha DiCicco will lead our December program at 6 p.m., Monday, December 8, at the Fargo Fryin’ Pan.  (Notice the early date so that we don’t interfere with your holiday activities.)  Martha will be reviewing Where the Girls Are—The Facts on Gender Equity in Education—a new AAUW study.  She would like to use Power Point in her presentation.  Does anyone have a computer and projector that she could use?  Jan Jackson will share a poem, and Margaret Callsen and Sharon Markland will be our greeters.
Remember that you can bring books that you are willing to share with others to any meeting.  Other members can purchase the books by making a donation that helps us with our branch operating expenses.  
BOOK CLUBS

The Moorhead Literature Group will meet to discuss The Kite Runner, by Khaled Hosseini, at 7 p.m., Thursday, November 13.  The hostess is Irene Hogan, 503 7th St. S., Moorhead, 233-0387.
On Monday, December 1, at 7  p.m., the Moorhead group will discuss Sailing Alone Around the Room: New and Selected Poems, by Billie Collins.  They will meet at the home of Helen Rudie, 1 2nd St. S., #3-107, Fargo, 232-1794.

Noell Reinhiller will lead the Fargo Book Club in a discussion of The Twins, by Tessa de Loo, at 7:30 p.m., Monday, November 24.  The group will meet at the home of Sara Lindberg, 322 Elmwood Ave. S., Fargo, 232-7932.
THANKS TO BOOK SALE CONTRIBUTORS AND WORKERS
Margaret Callsen and Sara Lindberg, co-chairs of the 2008 book sale, say thank you to all AAUW members and friends who donated books, sorted, moved books, set up and staffed the sale the week of November 1-8.  Although the number of books contributed by the community was smaller than some previous years, the net receipts were $2,135, a very respectable sum for an AAUW Branch of our size.  Our members, as usual, were generous in their donations, their time, and their purchases.  Thanks to all of you for successfully raising funds for women’s fellowships and scholarships.

AND

Thank you to Sara Lindberg and Margaret Callsen for chairing our used book sale again this year!  Sixty percent of the proceeds go to the National AAUW Educational Foundation for fellowships for women, twenty percent go to the Grace Hudson Scholarship Fund at NDSU and twenty percent to the Dorothy Dodds Scholarship Fund at MSUM.
BOOKSTORE OPPORTUNITY UPDATE

The feasibility of our AAUW Branch operating a bookstore in the Moorhead Center Mall was discussed at the October meeting.  Impetus for this idea came from the Jamestown AAUW Branch, which has run their book sale in the Buffalo Mall for a year and netted $15,000.  They are open two hours every Thursday and some weekends, staffed by members and supplied by donations from the community.  Their proceeds are distributed to AAUW and local organizations.

A similar enterprise at the Moorhead Center Mall would require our Branch to pay monthly utilities, estimated at $30-50, but no rent, with the stipulation that if the vacant store were rented we would move out.  The Mall will permit us to keep leftover books there from the November annual sale while we decide whether or not to pursue the idea.

Concerns raised by members during the discussion include:


Startup costs, particularly for shelving or other fixtures.  The Mall could provide tables initially, but other arrangements would be necessary in the long term.  Also, liability insurance is estimated at $300 per year.


The lack of customer traffic at the Moorhead Center Mall

Cost of publicizing the need for donations to build an inventory and methods of collecting donations


Competition from other sources of books in Fargo-Moorhead


Sales tax collection


Can our membership provide enough people to process and price donations and staff the store during open hours

Some investigation since the October meeting has resulted in the following information:


The Friends of the Library groups in Fargo and Moorhead do not have leftover books from their sales.  The new library in Fargo will have a room dedicated to book sales run by the Friends when it opens next fall.

No shelving donors were located.  Dakota Food Company in Fargo has wire shelving for sale, probably not suitable for books.  No response from the company handling the Blockbuster fixtures.


Minnesota would require sales tax collection, due to the expected amount of sales and length of operation.


Twenty-four Branch members volunteered to help with the November Book Sale.

Further discussion will be held at the November 17 meeting.  If you have any questions or comments before that, please contact Sara Lindberg, 232-7932 or orchella@msn.com 

WELCOME TO NEW “GIVE A GRAD A GIFT” MEMBER

Please add to your membership booklet Gennie Neuman, a new Give a Grad a Gift member who lives at 905 19th St. S., #6, Moorhead 56560.  Her phone number is 218-591-1334.  (Give a Grad a Gift members are listed on the last page of the membership list.)  We welcome Gennie and the other nine new college graduates who have been given this gift and welcome their involvement in AAUW! 
LEGAL ADVOCACY FUND CONTRIBUTIONS

You are encouraged to bring a contribution to the AAUW Legal Advocacy Fund to the November meeting.  If you cannot attend the meeting, please send your contribution to Lisa Rorvig by the end of November.  Your contribution will be used to support campus outreach programs, plaintiff travel grants, the progess in equity award and legal advocacy work.

The Legal Advocacy Fund has broadened from activities that would prevent sex discrimination and promote gender equity in academia.  It is now more closely aligned with our Value Promise to break through educational and economic barriers so that all women have a fair chance.  This means AAUW will be helping women in all workplaces, not just academia.  The focus will be on strategic litigation….working proactively with other organizations to identify litigation that has strong potential for establishing precedent or making some other significant contribution to advancing equity or reducing discriminatory workplace practices.

PREGNANCY DISCRIMINATION ACT

The Pregnancy Discrimination Act was enacted thirty years ago on October 31 and requires employers to treat pregnant women the same as other employees with similar abilities or physical limitations.  AAUW is now closely watching AT&T v. Hulteen, a case before the Supreme Court involving the PDA.  The court will decide whether women who took pregnancy leave before the passage of the Pregnancy Discrimination Act should get full service credit for their time on leave when calculating their retirement benefits.  Through the LAF, AAUW has signed on to an amicus brief in the Hulteen case on behalf of the women, arguing against discriminatory practices that treat pregnancy leave less favorably than leave for other disabilities when calculating such benefits.
EXPANDING YOUR HORIZONS – 30TH YEAR

This conference for 7th to 9th grade girls will be held at NDSU on Saturday, April 4, 2009.  The program is an effort to overcome a history of limited participation by women in careers involving the sciences and mathematics and is focused, therefore, on developing career interests among junior high girls.  If you are able to assist on the day of the conference for the morning, afternoon, or all day with registration, transportation, etc., contact Karen Murie at 231-8638.  Last year 644 students from ND, SD and Minnesota attended this conference, so you can see that they need volunteers.
Also, if you have an item that would be an appropriate door prize for this event, please bring it to a meeting and it will be given to Karen.

AAUW GRANTS

Kara Gravely Stack, Director of the Diversity Center at NDSU, is currently applying for a Campus Action Project grant from AAUW.

The Women’s Network of the Red River Valley and AAUW are applying to the Fargo Moorhead Area Foundation Women’s Fund for money to put on pay negotiation skills workshops in April of 2009 to improve women’s economic security.

There is an AAUW study committee working with Mujeres Unitas/Women United leadership to look at the possibility of writing a grant to improve the high school graduation rates of Hispanic students—particularly girls—in the area.  They will have met two times before the November meeting and have done individual research.

JANUARY NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

The deadline for articles or information to be included in the January newsletter is Tuesday, December 30.  Information may be e-mailed to Bonniebernardy@aol.com or you may reach me by phone at 235-7741 (h) or 235-6688 (w).
